Time to start collecting insects
Source: Blake Newton, extension specialist for entomology
The county winners of the 2015 insect collections are making their way to the Kentucky State Fair, but it’s never too early to start collecting for 2016. Collecting insects throughout the year gives young people the opportunity to gather a larger variety and can lessen their stress as county contests approach. This is especially true for first year collectors who are just learning the process.

Insects tend to be more common during certain seasons. Here are some insects that are in abundance now or will be soon.

· Large insects including milkweed longhorn beetles, milkweed bugs and butterflies are on milkweed plants.
· Orange soldier beetles, locust borer beetles and ambush bugs are common on goldenrod.
· A variety of large beetles and moths are found around porch lights at night, especially on really warm evenings.
· Praying mantises are peaking in size now and are found in sunny weedy spots near roads, fences and ponds. 
· Green stink bugs, squash bugs and ladybugs are in the garden now.
First time participants should know that insect collections must have at least 25 insects and no more than 50, with at least four orders represented. Larger and more diverse insect collections are required as 4-H’ers age through the program. Additional information about supplies and collecting insects is available online at http://www2.ca.uky.edu/entomology/dept/4h.asp or by contacting the (COUNTY NAME) office of the University of Kentucky Cooperative Extension Service.

Educational programs of the Cooperative Extension Service serve all people regardless of race, color, sex, religion, disability or national origin. 
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